From: <u>Denise Baker</u>

To: William Banks; Jonathan Marston

Cc: Erin Brake; John Saalwaechter; Kevin Isenberg; Kimery Grant; Kip Mayton; Matt Burcham; Ross H. Webb; Shay

Deason; Wayburn Crabtree; Whitney Sullivan

Subject: PIN 108409.00 Bid Award | Franklin, Williamson County

Date: Tuesday, February 16, 2016 9:31:48 AM

Attachments: <u>image002.png</u>

Good Morning

I am pleased to announce that TDOT has concurred with Eutaw Construction Company, Inc., (\$11,995,005.13) as the lowest responsive bidder. You are hereby approved to inform them they are the lowest responsive bidder and to set up the mandatory pre-construction meeting. This pre-construction meeting must be held in a location with a landline telephone so that TDOT personnel can attend by telephone.

At this mandatory pre-construction meeting you are required to have in attendance a representative from TDOT's Materials & Test Division. Please contact Kevin Isenberg at (615) 350-4314 or via e-mail at kevin.isenberg@tn.gov. He will need a copy of the final design plans, the detailed cost estimate, and the awarded contractor's bid book before the pre-construction meeting. Also, you will need to invite a representative from Region 3 Construction Office to the pre-construction meeting. Shay Deason at the Region office can be reached at 615-350-4342 or via e-mail at Shay.Deason@tn.gov. He needs a copy of the final design plans, the detailed cost estimate, and the awarded contractor's bid book prior to the pre-construction meeting. In addition, please also contact Erin Brake with the Headquarters Materials and Tests at (615) 350-4116 or via e-mail at Erin.Brake@tn.gov. Each of these contacts needs a minimum 14 day notice in advance of the pre-construction meeting.

Electronic PDF's I must have for my information include:

- 1. The letter that is sent to the contractor advising them they are the successful bidder.
- 2. The notice to proceed to the contractor and the date the contractor actually starts work on the project site.
- 3. The contract between the City and the contractor.
- 4. Please see the Local Programs homepage for the required DBE forms on the project.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.



Denise Baker | Transportation Program Monitor – Region 3

Local Programs Development Office

James K. Polk Bldg, 6th Floor 505 Deaderick St., Nashville, TN 37243 p. 615-741-7015 f. 615-741-9673

Denise.Baker@tn.gov

tn.gov/tdot

 $\underline{http://www.tn.gov/tdot/article/tdot-local-programs-development-office}$